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MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING

OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE

WOODMEN ROAD METROPOLITAN DISTRICT

HELD
May 5, 2015
Pursuant to posted notice, the regular meeting of the Board of Directors of the Woodmen Road Metropolitan District was held on Tuesday, May 5, 2014 at 8:30 a.m., at The Olive Real Estate Group: 102 N. Cascade, Suite 250.
Attendance
In attendance were Directors:


Also in attendance were:



Doug Woods, President (by phone)

Pete Susemihl, Susemihl, McDermott 

Tom Cone, Vice President


& Cowan, P.C.

Les Krohnfeldt, Director


Terry Schooler, Schooler &Associates

PJ Anderson, Director



Lori VonFeldt, Schooler & Associates






Kevin Walker, Schooler & Assoc.
Lindsay Case, Secretary, was absent and excused.
1. Call to Order & Certification of the Agenda-


Director Woods called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 

2. Approval of Minutes-

Director Krohnfeldt moved to approve the November 4, 2014 minutes seconded by Director Cone.  Motion passed.

3. Manager’s Report-
Manager/Schooler Report

A. Inclusion of Property
Mr. Susemihl stated that the petition for Inclusion had been signed by Rivers Cumbre Vista.  Mr. Schooler stated further that it is for the parcel of land near Black Forest Road that is on the outer edge of Woodmen Road for 63 family units and they are scheduled to start construction this summer.

Director Woods opened the public inclusion hearing.  There was no public comment so Director Woods closed the public hearing.  Director Cone moved to approve the Inclusion of property for Ridge at Cumbre Vista seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed.

B. Permit Activity
A Fee Summary report was submitted for the record.

Mr. Schooler indicated that there is a lot of activity in the Forest Meadows subdivision and that a new development in the Bent Grass subdivision will be ready to start pulling building permits in the next 60-75 days.  
Director Woods said that Meridian Ranch has a lot of activity as well and are on target for budget projections including 2 commercial lots on 7 acres that will record in June 2015.  Meridian Ranch Filing 11B is schedule to record in September or October 2015.
Director Krohnfeldt stated that Center for Strategic Ministries has residential coming in too and will close on 60 lots in 60 days.  

C. Development Activity

See item 3.b.
4. Susemihl Report-
Mr. Susemihl had nothing further to report.
5. Old Business-

A. Approve Invoices
Director Cone moved to approve the current and future ongoing invoices seconded by Director Krohnfeldt.  Motion passed. 
6. New Business- 


There was no discussion.
7. General Discussion-   

            
There was no discussion.

8. Next Meeting-


The next regular meeting is to be determined.

9. Adjournment-

The meeting was adjourned at 8:39 a.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,

________________________________

Terry E. Schooler,

Manager/Assistant Secretary

Development Consultants         Special District Management

(719) 447-1777          www.schoolerandassociates.com          Fax: (719) 575-0088
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